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October 13, 2021 

The Honorable Michael P. Victorino 
Mayor, County of Maui 
Wailuku, Hawaii  96793 

 
Dear Mayor Victorino: 

 
SUBJECT: CENTRAL MAUI REGIONAL WASTEWATER 

RECLAMATION FACILITY PROJECT (WAIKAPU)  
(IT-76) 

 

May I please request your response to the following: 
 

1. Can you please clarify what impacts the Central Maui Regional 
Wastewater Reclamation Facility Project (“Project”) may have on the 
Waikapu community and surrounding development? 

 
2. It is my understanding that the Project will support decentralization 

at the Wailuku-Kahului Wastewater System. 
 

i. Can you please explain the timeline and plan for 

decentralization? 
 

ii. Can you further explain the overall transition of the Wailuku-

Kahului Wastewater System to the Central Maui Regional 
Wastewater Reclamation Facility, including capacity usage, 

impacts to each facility during, and the areas each facility will 
serve after the transition? 

 

3. What areas will the Wailuku-Kahului Wastewater System continue 
to service until the Project is built?  Will that include wastewater 

service for the Waikapu Properties, LCC, project? 
 

4. It is my understanding that Waikapu Properties, LCC (“Developer”), 

is responsible for building a private wastewater plant and road 
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extension for the Waikapu Country Town project.  If the County 
decides to build the Waiale Road extension, how does this benefit 
the County?  Will the County be compensated by the Developer? 

  
May I please request your written response by October 26, 2021.  To 

ensure efficient processing, please transmit your response to 
it.committee@mauicounty.us and include the relevant Committee item number 
in the subject line of your response. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact me or the Committee staff 

(Laksmi Abraham at ext. 7659, or Clarita Balala at ext. 7668). 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA, Chair 
Infrastructure and Transportation 
Committee 

 
it:ltr:076aom01:lma 
 
cc: Eric Nakagawa, Director of Environmental Management 

Rowena Dagdag-Andaya, Director of Public Works 
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